
From: RICHARD SAUERS
To: Scott McCormick
Subject: Aurora Oaks Planned Residential Development, 8541 58th Avenue SE, Olympia WA 98503
Date: Tuesday, June 27, 2023 6:09:21 PM

 Dear Mr. McCormick,

       Our neighborhood is critically impacted by the proposed Aurora Oaks Planned
Residential Development. Not only will it add stress
     to the McCallister Springs water resource, but exponentially increase air and noise
pollution with so much additional traffic.
       More importantly the influx and density of population in our area would seriously

challenge the local schools. Our educators are.already 
     facing huge financial problems trying to secure our current safety standards for
bus routes.

       Please consider the overall damage to our asphalt surface roadway and
underground utilities that would be inevitable with the actual 
     construction that would take place. Because we live in a full old growth forest,
removing the heavily rooted trees to make way for
     underground utilities would hardly be cost effective as compared to meadow lands.
Please feel free to contact us at 360-742-4031, or on

 line at rsorca@comcast.net. Thank you for your considerations on this matter.
 Respectfully,

 Sherry and Richard
Sauers
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